
 National Wildfire Coordinating Group 
Incident and Position Standards Committee 

IPSC-2024-03 

Purpose:  This memorandum closes the Incident and Position Standards Committee (IPSC) 
Request for Change (RFC) 2023-02 received from the National Association of State Foresters to 
change required experience for Demobilization Unit Leader (DMOB) from satisfactory 
performance as a Resources Unit Leader (RESL) to Status/Check-In Recorder (SCKN). The 
RFC was assigned to the Incident Planning Subcommittee (IPS). 

Action: Effective immediately and in collaboration with IPS, IPSC will close RFC 2023-02 
since the DMOB position will be analyzed under the Incident Performance and Training 
Modernization (IPTM) effort starting in Spring 2024. Analysis under IPTM includes creation of 
a performance support package, which includes an incident position description, incident 
position standards, a Next Generation position task book, and any related training materials or 
other supporting products, and other changes recommended by subject matter experts and 
approved by IPS, as the position steward, and IPSC.  
Background and Coordination: Direct questions to Dylan Rader, IPS Chair, at 
d1rader@blm.gov, or Marlene Eno-Hendren, IPSC Chair, at meno@blm.gov.  
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